

# The Fetter Family

Missionaries to

## Micronesia

July/August 2010



#### **Contact Information:**

The Fetter Family P.O. Box 697 Kosrae, FM 96944

#### **Sending Church:**

First Baptist Church 327 N. Main St. Evart, MI 49631 (231) 734-6172

#### **Support Address:**

WWNTBM
P.O. Box 725
Kings Mountain, NC
28086
(704) 730-1440
www.wwntbm.com



### **Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,**

Well, we are starting to get adjusted to island life. Things are so much different out here than back in the states, but God has been helping us along the way. Often times you cannot find someone to fix things that break down, so we are learning that missionaries need to wear a lot of different hats. Thankfully, my dad is one of those people that can fix just about anything and has taught me a few things. Last month, one of the vans needed to be fixed and by the grace of God, we were able to get it running again. The next week, we had to repair a leak in our roof. We are thankful that it was something that we could handle. Continue to pray that God gives me the wisdom to be able to continue to fix or repair things that are not working properly.

We are appreciative of your faithful support and continue to see different churches partner with us to reach Micronesia. We are also thankful for all of you that are praying for us. We too, need Paul's request in I Thessalonians 5:25, where the Bible says, "Brethren, pray for us." If it were not for your prayers, we know it would not have been possible for us to reach Kosrae, much less continue to live here. We will continue to pray for you and your ministry. We also need you to pray for our VBS this week. We are planning to have a good group out, but need your prayers to see God bless.

We are pleased to be working with Pastor Henry Skilling. Pastor Henry has been a great blessing, and we believe that God is really going to use him to reach this island for Gospel of Christ. Yes, my responsibilities have increased greatly, but Pastor Henry has been a big help and relief for our whole family. It often amazes me how God places His man in just the right place of service. You can see in Pastor Henry's life and family that Kosrae is just the right place for him to serve. Please remember to pray for him!!!

We had a special day on the 4<sup>th</sup> of July, but not in remembrance of America's Independence. After our morning service, we had dinner on the grounds and moved our evening service to the afternoon. We had three preachers in the afternoon service, and two of them had never preached before in our services. We can see that God is going to use them greatly. Please continue to pray for our Bible Institute, that the students will be able to use the material to help others.

Until He Comes,

Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter danielfetter5@hotmail.com







